[image: image1.wmf] 

 

            Agenda Item Summary Sheet

Item No:   18
Meeting Date: March 3, 2004
Item Title: 
Public Hearing - Proposed amendments to Chapter 22, Zoning, to allow accessory residential dwelling units with certain limitations and conditions on the same property as a principal single family dwelling in zoning districts where single family residential dwellings are a permitted use.
Item Summary:   At the request of the Board of Commissioners, staff has prepared a proposed ordinance that would permit the locating of a smaller accessory or subordinate single family dwelling unit on the same property upon which a principal single family dwelling unit is already located.  Presently the zoning ordinance does not allow for such use.  The proposed ordinance allowing such use would place limitations on the physical size of the accessory dwelling unit and the number of bedrooms contained therein.  Owner occupancy requirements would be imposed and there would be no concessions or relaxation of current setbacks, lot coverage, or parking requirements currently placed upon single family residential uses.  There would also be restrictions preventing any increase in number of bedrooms per parcel than what is presently permitted under large residential dwelling regulations.
The Planning Board voted 6-0 to recommend denial of the proposed ordinance. 
Please find the attached memo submitted by Planning and Development staff detailing this request.
Number of Attachments: 1 

Specific Action Requested:   Public Hearing in consideration of proposed ordinance. 
Submitted By:   Planning and Development Staff

Date:  February 23, 2004
Finance Officer Comment:   Unable to assess fiscal impact.
Signature:  Rhonda Sommer




Date:  February 23, 2004
Town Attorney Comment:   N/A

Signature:






Date:

Town Manager Comment:   I support the concept but believe additional thought is needed to refine the proposed amendments such as possibly allowing this use only on conforming lots of record.  I also believe we should limit this opportunity to certain zoning districts such as R-3, CR, and other commercial zones but not permit in lower density residential zones.
Signature:  
J. Webb Fuller




Date:  February 23, 2004
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